Daviess County Council Meeting
Minutes
July 11, 2018

The Daviess County Council met Wednesday, July 11,2018 at 9:00 A.M. in the Commissioners’ Room
of the Daviess County Courthouse.

Roll Call.
Present: Mike Sprinkle, Mike Myers (Not voting), Kent Norris, JoAnn McCracken, Pat Dant, Dave
Smith.
Absent: Jacqueline Graber.

President Mike Myers called the meeting to order.

MINUTES OF THE JUNE 13,2018 MEETING

E Motion: , Action: Minutes of the above mentioned meeting were approved as presented., Moved by
Pat Dant, Seconded by Mike Sprinkle. Document
Motion passed unanimously.

LONGEVITY PLAN

Jamie Chapman, Daviess County Recorder, stated that the Commissioners and Council previously
approved a new longevity plan. She stated that all questions were clarified in the revision of this
document. Before the Council today is the new document reflecting the changes already approved by
both boards. Mr. Sprinkle asked that the committee look into having a Commissioner and/or a Council
member serve on the committee. Document

Motion: Approve document as presented and have the committee look into putting members of ,
Action: Approve, Moved by Pat Dant, Seconded by Dave Smith.
Motion passed unanimously.

COMBINED DISPATCH-TOM MCCRACKEN

Tom McCracken, Daviess County Commissioner, stated that after doing some research on Gateway and
making phone calls he has some figures from other counties on the cost of a combined dispatch. He
stated that Clinton County was very helpful gave him a lot of information. Their combined dispatch costs
$826,713 a year. He noted that Clinton County is the same population as Daviess County. Clay County
is has a population that is about 6,000 less than Daviess County. The county pays $666,294 in costs and
the City of Brazil pays $110,000 towards the combined dispatch. Posey County pays about $700,000 a
year for their combined dispatch. Miami County pays $512,156 a year and the City of Peru gives money
towards it making a total cost of about $700,000 to $800,000, per their Commissioner. Mr. McCracken
stated that based on this research he figures that a combined dispatch in Daviess County will cost about
$800,000 a year. Currently, Daviess County pays $513,585 for dispatch. The City of Washington
currently pays about $404,000 for their dispatch. The City’s dispatch salaries are higher than the
county’s, so the county will need to raise the salaries to match the City’s salaries which are about
$37,000. He also noted that the county insurance is better so the city dispatchers would most likely move
to the county’s policy. Mr. McCracken estimates that the cost per dispatcher with salary and benefits
would be about $60,000. He added that currently one city and one county dispatcher are paid out of the
E-911 fund as well as one city dispatcher being paid out of utilities. This will help with the total cost to
the county if these continue. Mr. McCracken said there are two rooms at the jail that are being looked at
for the combined dispatch. He noted that the City of Washington is on board with locating the combined
dispatch within the Daviess County Security Center. He stated that there will be more meetings to work







further on the details. Combining the dispatches will help response time on calls that have to be
transferred from county to city. They also hope that this will reduce the total number of dispatchers
needed. Mr. McCracken stated that there would be a board over the combined dispatch that would consist
of county and city officials. The committee working on the combined dispatch project includes:
Commissioner Tom McCracken, Council members Mike Myers and Pat Dant, Sheriff Jerry Harbstreit and
Chief Deputy Sheriff Gary Allison, Mayor Joe Wellman, City of Washington police officers Todd Church
and Trent McWilliams, and Emergency Management Director Scott Myers.

LIBRARY BOARD APPOINTMENT

The Auditor’s office received notification from Washington Carnegie Library Director, Teresa
Heidenreich that Mr. Lee Hoefling is resigning from the library’s Board of Trustees as of June 30, 2018.
The Board of Trustees of the Washington Carnegie Public Library has recommended Mr. Bruce Hatton to
be appomted to fill Mr. Hoefling’s term, which expires June 30, 2019.

Motion: Appoint Mr. Hatton to fill Lee Hoefling’s term on the library board, Action: Approve,
Moved by Pat Dant, Seconded by Kent Norris.
Motion passed unanimously.

APPRAISALS FOR HOUSE PURCHASE

Previously the Commissioners and Council approved to have two appraisals done on the house located at
211 NE 4" Street, Washington, IN. The county is interested in owning the property for future growth and
expansion since it is adjacent to county owned property. The two appraisals came in at $65,000 and
$70,000. At yesterday’s Commissioners’ meeting the Commissioners signed an offer to purchase the
house at $65,000. Document Document

ADDITIONAL APPROPRIATIONS

COUNTY GENERAL
JAIL-MAINTENANCE AGREEMENTS $14,348.11
CORONER-AUTOPSIES $10,000.00

TOTAL $24,348.11

Motion: , Action: Additional Appropriation
Request, as mentioned above, was approved as
presented., Moved by Mike Sprinkle, Seconded by
JoAnn McCracken.

Motion passed unanimously.

HEALTH
REIMBURSE FOR VACCINES $41,817.11
TOTAL $41,817.11

Motion: , Action: Additional Appropriation
Request, as mentioned above, was approved as
presented., Moved by Pat Dant, Seconded by Kent
Norris.

Motion passed unanimously.









